HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
The Franklin/Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street – The Heyer Conference Room

Denver, CO 80205

Tuesday, September 28, 2010

5:30 pm

In attendance were: Gary Mazingo, John E. Collison, Michael Henry, Charles Brantigan, Gary Branch, Lynn Moore, Paul Benington and Jep Seman.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm. The minutes were read and approved.
Old Business:

St. Joseph Hospital Redevelopment: 
Lynn Moore and her firm are now involved in planning of the St. Joseph Hospital redevelopment. The plan for the Health Services Building was presented.

From other presentations, we know that the St. Joseph’s property is being considered in three sections, the East Campus, the West Campus and the Middle Campus. The West Campus encompasses the old Children’s Hospital parking structure and office building. The plan is that it is going to be redeveloped first. The plan is that the office building will be remodeled so that it will accommodate all of the doctors and practices located in Midtown 1 and Midtown 2. It is anticipated that the internal demolition will take place between October and December of this year and the building will be prepared for occupancy between March and May of 2011. Occupancy is to be in 2011. In order to accomplish this, 750 parking spaces will be required. There will be approximately 450 spaces left in the parking structure after demolition of the Eastern portion of it. There will be an additional 150 surface parking spots west of Ogden. At the same time the contracted green space cushioning San Rafael and the new terrace will be finished. There will be an additional band of green space on the west side of the property not required by the agreement with San Rafael. This will serve as green space and water detention. The remaining parking lot will be brought back to standards and that will accommodate another 125 spaces. Entrance to the parking structure will be through the current tunnel in the building. There will be a turnaround on the east side of the HSB Building.

There followed some discussions about removing curb cuts on 20th Street, moving fire access pipes and the like. How to treat the intersection at 20th and Downing is open to some discussion at the present time.
Other items about the St. Joseph’s redevelopment include that St. Joseph Hospital is putting together a committee required for input into the general development plan. Although this will be a very inclusive group including business owners and all of the known players in the neighborhood, it will function as a subcommittee of the Forum and there will be a report given to the Forum each month. All of the plans, as they as submitted to the City, will be posted on the site www.stjosephpartnership.com. 
Jep Seman reports that all the mature trees on the old Children’s Hospital campus have been deep root watered.

Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center Report:

Gary Branch from Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center reports that all their certificates are in place and their new Children’s Hospital and Emergency Room are functioning well.

Hospital Shared Services:

Gary Mazingo from Hospital Shared Services (HSS) reports that there is turmoil within the security services companies in the City Guard.. HSS has important contracts that are coming up for renewal, particularly with Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center and with St. Joseph Hospital. Interestingly, the bad economy has stimulated more qualified people to seek employment as security guards. The companies have then, in turn, tended to hire employees at a lower wage against each other for security contracts. Interestingly, there hasn’t been any particular increase in the incidence of crime associated with the poor economy but the usual thefts and security problems persist. Halliburton is a player in providing security services to the University Campus at Fitzsimons.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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